
 
Appropriate use of Modifier -25: 
 

The modifier -25 is defined as a significant, separately identifiable evaluation and management (E/M) 
service by the same physician or other qualified health care professional on the same day of a procedure 
or other service. 

Medicare defines same physician as physicians in the same group practice who are of the same specialty. 
In this instance they must bill and be paid as though they were a single physician. 

Modifier -25 indicates that on the day of a procedure, the patient's condition required a significant, separately 
identifiable E/M service, above and beyond the usual pre-and post-operative care associated with the 
procedure or service performed. 

All E/M services provided on the same day as a procedure are part of the procedure and Medicare only 
makes separate payment if an exception applies. 

 

Example Table 1:  The CMS-1500 excerpt illustrates reporting of only OtoSight services. 

 

Example Table 2:  The Table 2 excerpt shows how OtoSight services may be reported when provided 
on the same day, with the same physician as other services.  Here, the E/M code 99214 includes 
the -25 Modifier indicating this as a separate and distinct and identifiable service. 

 
NOTE: Pursuant to the current National Correct Coding Initiative (NCCI), use of modifier -25 appended to 
any E/M service is elective when OtoSight exam is reported.  However, CMS plans and the vast majority of 
commercial plans are requiring use of modifier -25 with the E/M service.   

 

The information provided contains general reimbursement information only, and is not legal advice nor is it advice about how to code, complete, or submit any particular claim for payment.    Information provided is not 
intended to increase or maximize reimbursement by any payer.   It is the provider’s responsibility to determine appropriate codes, charges, and modifiers, and submit claims for the services consistent with payer 
requirements.   Payer policies, coding requirements, and payments vary and are continuously updated, and it is the provider’s responsibility to verify current policies and requirements with the payer.   


